

May 2, 2019

RECEIVED

MAY 6 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL

Ms. Courtney R. Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson, 2nd Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

Belleville Surgical Center – Certificate of Exemption

Project No. E-003-19 Notice of Completion

Dear Ms. Avery:

At its March 5, 2019 meeting the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board approved the certificate of exemption for the discontinuation of Belleville Surgical Center in Belleville. With the sale of the real estate on April 8, 2019 we consider the facility to be formally discontinued. The material terms of the transaction did not change from those presented in the application and approved by the Review Board.

Please contact us with any questions.

Sincerely,

Ladd W. Mark

Ladd W. Mark

Vice President and Deputy General Counsel

cc: Joe Ourth